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A ENDA 
CITY COUNCIL .. REGULAR MEETING 

TROUTDALE CITY HALL 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
104 SE KIBLING AVENUE 

TROUTDALE, OR 97060-2099 

7:00 P.M. - September 14, 1999 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE, ROLL CALL, AGENDA UPDATE 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

2.1 Accept Minutes: July 27, 199 Regular Meeting and August 3, 1999 
Special Meeting. 

2.2 Business License: Month of August, 1999 

2.3 Resolution: A Resolution accepting a permanent utility easement from 
Theodore and Judy Baxter at 2670 I SE Stark Street. 

2.4 Resolution: A Resolution approving an Intergovernmental Agreement 
between Metro Regional Government and the City of Troutdale for funding 
of the Year 10 Annual Waste Reduction Program. 

2.5 Resolution: A Resolution declaring certain personal property as surplus 

and authorizing disposal. 

2.6 Motion: A motion approving the collective bargaining agreement with the 
Troutdale Police Officers Association and revising the wage schedule. 

2. 7 Resolution: A Resolution designating the Mayor, City Council President 
and staff as signatory/cosignatory for authorized banking transactions of the 
City of Troutdale, Oregon and rescinding Resolution No. I 192. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Please restrict comments to non-agenda items at this time. 

REPORT: A report concerning the co-mingling of recyclables. 

PUBLIC HEARING/ ORDINANCE (Introduction): An Ordinance repealing 
Chapter 8.24 (Noise Control) and adopting a new Chapter 8.24 (Noise Control) of 
the Troutdale Municipal Code. Bodner Wilkerson of the COP Team 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 
6.1 Finance tiazewood 

6.2 Public Safety Berrest 

6.3 Community Development Faith 

6.4 Public Works 6allowar 

6.5 City Attorney Jercom/Je 

6.6 Executive Krarsten 
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MINUTES 
Troutdale City. Council - Regular Meeting 

Troutdale City Hall 
Council Chambers 

104 SE Kibling Avenue 
Troutdale, OR 97060-2099 

September 14, 1999 7:00pm 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Thalhofer. 

I 1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. ROLL CALL. AGENDA UPDATE

Mayor Thalhofer called on Councilor Ripm_a to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Thalhofer asked for the roll to be called. 

PRESENT: Thalhofer, Smith, Thompson, Kight, Rabe, Daoust, Ripma. 

STAFF: Galloway, Faith, Gazewood, Wiesinger, Callan, Morrow, Lt. Nelson, Chief Berrest, Kvarsten, Allen, 
stickney 

GUESTS: Al Hayward, Jon Curmblett, Yvonne Levy, Jerry stitzel, Loraine Domine, Tonya Rea, Shane Tavtfest, 
Alex Patterson, Dave Munson. 

Mayor Thalhofer asked are there any agenda updates? 

Kvarsten replied on agenda item 5, Lt. Nelson will be the presenter rather then Rodney Wilkerson. 

2. CONSENT AGENDA:

2.1 Accept Minutes: July 27, 199 Regular Meeting and August 3, 1999 Special Meeting. 

2.2 Business License: Month of August, 1999 

2.3 Resolution: A Resolution accepting a permanent utility easement from Theodore and 
Judy Baxter at 2670 I SE Stark Street. 

2.4 Resolution: A Resolution approving an Intergovernmental Agreement between Metro 
_Regional Government and the C,ity of Troutdale for funding of the Year IO Annual Waste 
Reduction Program. 

2.5 Resolution: A Resolution declaring certain personal property as surplus and authorizing 
disposal. 

2.6 Motion: A motion apprbving the collective bargaining agreement withthe Troutdale Police 
Officers Association and revising the wage schedule. 

2. 7 Resolution: A Resolution designating the Mayor, City Council President and staff as 
signatory/cosignatory for authorized banking transactions of the City of Troutdale, Oregon 
and rescindin Resolution No. I 192. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item and read the consent agenda. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved adoption of the consent agenda. Councilor 
Kight seconded the motion. 
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YEAS:7 

NAYS:O 

ABSTAINED: 0 

I a. PUBLIC COMMENT: Please restrict comments to non-agenda items at this time. 
Mayor Thalhofer called this item and asked if there was anyone here who would like to speak to us on a non­
agenda item. 

The coach of the Troutdale Hawkeyes stated that this is the third year that we have had a Troutdale Hawkeye 
football team. This year we had problems with fund raising and we had to cut six kid�. We have eighteen 
cheerleaders this year and thirty-one boys playing football this year. The football players and cheerleaders 
introduced themselves to the council. We are involving more and more kids in the program and we are trying 
to work with the Troutdale Police either in coaching or to come and speak to the boys and girls. 

· 4. REPORT: A re ort concernin 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

Morrow reviewed the staff report contained in the packet. 

Councilor Kight asked as an additional incentive to get people to recycle besides co-mingling, would it help to 
educate people on the financial benefits of recycling? 

Morrow replied currently in our Troutdale Spring Recycler that we put out, we do try to touch on that. We will 
also be touching on that in the brochure that we are putting out regarding the co-mingling and that recycling can 
allow you to reduce the size of garbage container you are using. 

Councilor Rabe asked how much focus has been given to the schools? 

Morrow replied commercial collection is different then residential, they have already had that opportunity to co­
ming!� some materials. I do plan to reach out to the schools and meet with the principals. 

Councilor Rabe stated this can turn out to be a fund raiser, that is the approach that the school district I work 
for uses, and I would be happy to help you with finding the right person to contact. 

Councilor Daoust asked when we say we have a recycling rate of 41%, does that mean that 41% of the 
households put out some kind of recycling? 

Morrow replied no, this rate is based on tonnage. 

Councilor Daoust asked when I look at peoples recycle box, it looks like people are co-mingling already, they just 
kind of put stuff in the curby all mixed up together. What would residents do differently? 

Morrow replied technically that hasn't been the sort that we have administered through Troutdale but Waste 
Management is a larger company who has been accepting the recycling even though it has not been properly 
sorted. In some jurisdictions that have smaller haulers, who are not ready to accept co-mingled materials, they 
may not pick-up the recycled materials if they are not properly sorted. 

5. PUBLIC HEARING/ ORDINANCE (Introduction): An Ordinance repealing Chapter 8.24
(Noise Control) and adopting a new Chapter 8.24 (Noise Control) of the Troutdale Municipal
Code.

Mayor Thalhofer called this item, closed the City Council meeting and opened the Public Hearing at 7:25pm. 
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Lt. Nelson introduced members of the C.O.P Team, Terry Smoke, Yvonne Levy, Terry Stitzel, Tracy Callan and 
myself. Other members on the team that are absent tonight are Barb Brower, Officer David Licht, Officer Rodney 
Wilkerson, Pastor David Brown and John Moore. We have been together for about one year and we are just 
starting to do some projects. Some of the projects include the parking and speed issues in down town Troutdale, 
public safety awaren�ss issues in the community newspapers, trying to develop a better relationship between 
the schools and business community. We have been meeting about once a month. Some future issues that we 
are working on is to develop a Chief's quarterly forum and a child safety programs. 

Lt. Nelson reviewed the staff report contained in the packet. 

Councilor Ripma asked the noise complaints that I have heard about are often from concerts. How many noise 
complaints do we get and what are they related to? 

Lt. Nelson replied the majority come from neighbors complaining about parties at residential houses. There are 
some problem homes within the city that we have not been able to deal with. We have not received any 
complaints about concerts that I am aware of. 

Councilor Ripma stated I was thinking back to when Edgefield started to have outdoor concerts. I don't know 
. if anyone called the police, but we at the City heard about it and Edgefield eventually adjusted the stage and 
turned things around and somehow that was resolved. As long as we are thinking about �dopting an ordinance 
prohibiting people from doing things I want to see that it is well written. This looks pretty good but a couple of 
small details concern me, the section that deals with specific noises that are prohibited, 8.24.040 A 2, loading, 
unloading, opening, closing or handling boxes, crates, containers, building materials, garbage cans or similiar 
objects between the hours of 1 0pm and 7 am. That is written as a prohibited activity during those hours. Garbage 
cans, my garbage is picked up before 7am. I don't know if that is a serious problem, I am concerned about that. 

Lt. Nelson stated in the first draft we had there was some discus$ion about having an exception in there about 
this. 

Cquncilor Ripma asked under exceptions, 8.24.050, there is an exception for noise created by an outdoor activity 
or community event that are conducted in public parks, playgrounds or public or private school grounds. So 
this wouldn't address noise made by anything that occurs in a park that is sanctioned. If someone. was to have 
a very loud concert, under the way this is written, they wouldn't have to ask for a variance or permit, am I reading 
that right?_ 

Lt
r 
Nelson replied they would still have to go through the city process that they currently go through to hold an 

event in the park. 

Councilor Ripma asked the way you would enforce this, if someone was holding a loud party and neighbors 
complained you could come and cite them? 

Lt. Nelson replied yes. I may have to ask the City Attorney, but there is under 8.24.035 it talks about the definition 
of noise. If it lasts for five minutes or three times in a thirty minute period, maybe the garbage can is address 
there. 

Councilor Ripma stated but if it is before 7am, which is one out of two and the other is if the noise is plainly 
audible within a noise sensitive unit, which would be a house. If you can hear it and it is between the hours of 
10pm and 7am? 

Allen stated I think that is accurate and is probably an oversight on our part in not drafting a clearer exception 
to garbage collection by a licensed hauler to the extent that it occurs in that time period. Maybe we would want 
to include another exception to cover that category. 

Councilor Kight asked before we make any changes to the garbage hauling industry, we might want to keep in 
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mind that there is a lot of new commercial development going in. I am thinking of the Albertsons, Home Depot 
and the current new Safeway at Cherry Park. Often times they not only pick up these large steel bins, but they 
also run compactors and they often times do this late at night. We better be thinking twice before we give a pass 
to the garbage haulers and other commercial trucks that normally would be delivering services in the middle of 
the night to those stores, loading and unloading most of the night as they are stocking the shelves. The 
community events that happen at the park, which is next to my house, the person that has been receiving the 
calls is myself. My neighbors have been calling me. The sound level for the Latino Hispanic festival, where the 
police were present, was to the level that we actually had to leave our home. We need to address that, we want 
tq have community events in the park. I enjoy music, but the sound level was unbelievable. I have an ordinance 
that Tracy Callan was able to procure from the City of Salem and they have addressed this same problem at the 
Oregon State Fair with some of the concerts that they have. I don't know how you want to address this, if you 
want to address the community events and how that should be handled as a separate issue or do you want to 
fold it into this particular ordinance? 

Lt. Nelson replied I would prefer to deal with that on a separate issue. 

Councilor Kight stated I have a question about the times. You have Monday through Friday 7am to 9pm and on 
Saturday 8am to 7pm and on Sunday 1 0am to 7pm. I was interested in why you came up with the differential in 
times? 

Lt. Nelson replied those were the same tirnes we have in the current ordinance. 

Councilor Kight asked would you be able to run a lawn mower during that time. The reason I bring that up is 
during the summer it is light until 9 or 9:30 at night and people who work use the weekends to catch up on yard 
work. 

Lt. Nelson replied if your neighbors complain about it then we would show up and lllake a decision about what 
to do. 

Councilor Kight asked did you consider extending those hours on the weekend? 

Lt. Nelson replied we have not but we could consider that. 

Allen stated there is a general exception for domestic power tools which are blowers, lawn mowers in section 
8.24.050 paragraph "C". 

Councilor Kight asked Tracy, did you do some research about decibel meters? 

Callan replied I checked into both the rental and purchase and I found out that there are digital readers which 
would eliminate some of the training that is required. Rental price is around $24.00 a day, to purchase is about 
$100.00. 

Councilor Kight stated I would like your group to look at this ordinance from Salem. 

Councilor Rabe asked most of this conversation has been regarding residential, I personally find the cars to be 
obnoxious, the stereos in specific. Do we have any enforcement for vehicular noise? 

Lt. Nelson replied I believe that would fall under 8.24.040 "A" item 1 and 4. 

Councilor Daoust stated I have some questions relating to specific things in the ordinance. In section 8.24.040 
"A" item 8, I know what it means, but the way it reads is a little confusing. In particular Friday night, it says 9pm 
to 7am Monday through Friday, that is okay, but then the next part says 7pm to 8am on Saturday. I assume you 
are talking about 7pm on Friday night, that is the way I read it. So on Friday night is it 9pm or 7pm? 
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Lt. Nelson replied 9pm. 

Councilor Daoust stated you might want to re-word that. When I was working with the neighbors that are going 
to be living next to the Albertsons store, one of there main cpncerns was the noise of the delivery trucks that 
will be coming in at midnight. I don't see anything that deals with delivery trucks or refrigerated vans that show 
up at midnight and are right next to peoples back yards. Am I overlooking something? 

Lt. Nelson replied 8.2 4.04 0 "A" item 2, loading, unloading, opening, closing or other handling of boxes, crates 
containers etc. 

Councilor Daoust stated that would help. If it is a refrigerated truck just sitting there and running, what about 
the refrigeration noise itself? 

Lt. Nelson replied it would fall under the same section item 4 which is vehicle noise. 

Councilor Daoust stated okay, I can see some tools that we could use. What kind of things would people 
typically apply for a variance for? 

Lt. Nelson replied neighborhood block parties. 

Allen stated a community event that is not sponsored by the city and is not a occurring on a public park or 
property, so it is not exempt under those exceptions. 

Councilor Daoust stated maybe it was intentional to not be sending to many notices out, but you only have 
people within 100' of such a variance request. That is a short distance, noise travels a lot farther then 100 feet. 

Allen stated I pulled this language out of other similiar ordinances with variance processes and that was the 
typical distance. lf you thinkpeopleoutsideof the 100feetwould be most affected by these events then it makes 
sense to notify them also. 

Councilor D�oust stated I was adding up all the days that it would take if you went through the variance 
procedure and it.could take up to 70 days. Somebody wanting to go through the appeal process would have to 
plan on 2 ½ months to go through this process. 

Lt. Nelson asked would you like the length of time shortened? 

Councilor Daoust stated what do you think about that? Does it seem reasonable to the committee? 

Allen replied it is just trying to build in enough time to give staff the opportunity to receive information and make 
decisions and get notices out and also give people a chance to receive the notice, put together their letter and 
get it mailed in. If you feel like itis not reasonable to require someone to plan 2 ½ or more months in advance 
if they want to take advantage of this, you can reduce some of the time. I would have to defer to staff in terms 
of how long they think �hey need to make decisions. 

Councilor Daoust stated I don't want it to be to easy to get a variance. I am just pointing out that it does add up 
to a long time for this process. 

Councilor Ripma asked at an outdoor activity or community event, if it is sponsored, it is in a park, it has 
entertainment, how do the generators fit in that if they are needed? 

Allen replied that issue would have to be dealt with in the City's approval of the event, so you can impose a 
condition of approval. 

TROUTDALE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
September 14, 1999 5 



Councilor Ripma stated I had raised the question on the garbage cans and commercial collection, just a thought, 
if you would just remove garbage cans from 8.24.040 "A" item 2 from that list, I think that will solve my problem. 

Mayor Thalhofer closed the public hearing and reconvened the City Council meeting at 8:15pm. 

Is. DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

Gazewood referred to page 2 item 2a of his report. We are nearly complete with the audit adjustments, prior to 
the audit, finalizing our revenues and expenses for the fiscal year ending June 30th. We are looking at this time 
for a projected July 1, 1999 carryover fund balance approximating $1,417,000. This is down from the prior year 
by approximately $269,000. The good news in relation to that is that we projected a beginning fund balance at 
July 1, 1999 of $1,335,000 so we have a little cushion in relation to that fund balance. Property taxes for the fiscal 
year are approximating 94.5% of the actual amount that was levied by the County Assessor. This is about 
$55,000 greater than what was actually projected due to the new year construction figures that were higher then 
what we had projected in that budget year. The hotel/motel tax is an area of concern. The receipts for the fiscal 
year, which includes revenues that we received in the month of July that is accrued bac_k to the fiscal year ending 
June 30th, was in the neighborhood of $291,000. We experienced a reduction of 2.25% in revenue. That is also 
reflective of an additional motel. As I indicated' in my cover letter to you back in April in relation to transient 
lodging taxes when the Chamber was presenting that an additional motel would raise additional revenues, that 
is not necessarily the case. On item 3, is a reflectio"' of the cash needs to carry the City from July 1st through 
the end of October which is that period where we have to make sure we have sufficient cash balance coming into 
the fiscal year in the General Fund to carry us until our tax receipts are received in November. For the two month 
period of July and August there is a reflection that cash disbursements exceed the revenues by $440,000. With 
the estimated balance that was carried over of $1,4000,000 at the beginning of the fiscal year we have a positive 
balance at the current time of $978,000. The last column on the right side of the page on schedule "B" reflects 
a comparison to where we were a year ago. One other special thing to note is that there are two differences in 
this statement that should be pointed out as a reminded. The Troutdale building permit related revenues are not 
reflected any longer in the General Fund, nor are the expenditures for the Troutdale portion of the building permit 
inspectors. They have been transferred to the new Code Specialties Fund. At the end of August that fund is 
carrying a cash balance of $8,900. 

Councilor Kight asked when it comes to the Columbia Gorge RV Park and your schedule "A-1", you list all the 
rooms for the hotels but when it comes to the spaces for the RV park it is blank. I also note with interest there 
is approximately 100 spaces in the RV Park and I question the numbers. Since they have 103 spaces that would 
be equivalent to Edgefield where they have $80,000 in revenue the RV park is $1,533. That is a large difference, 
are these people living there? 

Gazewood replied I think that is the pbvious conclusion or at the very least they are having renters there that 
are thirty days or greater. That is the provision on how the ordinance addresses the application of the transient 
lodging taxes is a thirty day residency situation. 

Councilor Kight asked I wonder if we want to look at having it extended out to ninety or one-hundred and twenty 
days. It is by law that it can only be thirty days? 

Gazewood replied when we address the issue of what qualifies, then if that gets extended beyond thirty days 
then we are going to get ourselves in a bind on apartments. 

Councilor Kight stated that the City of Portland has there hand on our wallet specifically on the hotel/motel tax. 
Could you review the financial impact of the City of Portland imposing a tax in the City of Troutdale for the 
Oregon Convention Center for which the folks staying in our hotels and motels will be paying. The reason I bring 
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this to the attention of the Council is because there is still the opportunity to make comments at the Multnomah 
County level as well as at Metro. What I am concerned abo1i1t is if we are going to be collecting this tax to go to 
the City of Portland then the City of Troutdale should be reimbursed for collecting those funds at the very 
minimum. 

Gazewood replied there were three basic areas that were dealt with. One was the numb�r of rooms available in 
the Troutdale City limits. Currently there are 441 rooms available. The Comfort Inn projects an opening date of 
April 1, 2000 and they will have 65 rooms so that will make a total of 506 rooms available. The current hotel/ motel 
lodging tax in Troutdale is 9.95%. 6.95% is the City lodging tax, .95% is allocated to the Troutdale Chamber of 
Commerce. The remaining 3% is for Multnomah County special convention center lodging tax. Currently the 
motels get to keep 5% of that 3% that they collect. All that money is a check that is cut and sent to the City of 
Troutdale which we then transmit to the County their share. The 2.5% proposed Portland tax would raise 
Troutdale area lodging tax to 12.45%. Looking at the amount of monies that will be generated, the tax itself that 
Troutdale has collected is on a base gross income or I should say an adjusted gross income of rents in the 
motels of $4,859,376.00. This was the income reported in the year 1998/99 for Troutdale motels. If the 2.5% tax 
is applied to that dollar value then that would generate $124,484.00 to the City of Portland. Applying a 1% 
incremental valu� to gross rents, if that did happen, then the City of Portland would then collect $122,700.00. 
So that is what we generate in Troutdale for the City of Portland's tax. 

Councilor Daoust asked then we would cut a check to the City of Portland? 

Gazewood replied well I would hope that if it came through us that we would say we are not going to do this for 
nothing we are going to charge you for it. The option is that the motels send the City of Portland that money 
directly. 

Councilor Daoust asked when Multnomah County transfers property taxes to us, do they take any overhead off? 

Gazewood replied no, the law does not permit that. 

Councilor Daoust asked so does the law permit us to take overhead off before we transmit tax dollars? 

Gazewood replied I would defer that to our City Attorney, but I would think there would be a law that would allow 
us to do that. We can charge administrative fees. We can not make a profit on the fees but we can charge to 
recover our costs. 

Chief Berrest stated there were several events that occurred in the city park this summer that from our 
perspective went well and I was not aware of any complaints from the noise. We did have some very serious 
situations this past summer involving our officers taking guns away from people. We are now experiencing 
some forgery cases involving computers where1 the suspects are using comp�ters to generate checks and legal 
documents. It is becoming a problem because we do not have the expertise or the skill necessary to put 
together a good case. We are trying to improve in that area by sending officers to school, when we can, trying 
to figure out how to solve computer crimes. I am afraid this is going to continue to grow and it is something we 
are going to have a hard time dealing with. One of our proudest achievements is getting a School Resource 
Officer into Walt Morey Middle School. Rodney Wilkerson was selected for that position and he has been 
working towards that for about one year now. We will also continue the DARE Program in both of the elementary 
schools this year. The last thing I want to touch on is the River Rescue Program this summer. That is definitely 
more than what we ever anticipated. It has been very successful. Maybe this was not the best test year because 
of the whether and all the publicity of the dangers of the river, but maybe that is the key. Part of river safety. is 
the publicity and making people aware of the hazards. The river rescue people have been doing a good job down 
there. I noticed on my first visit to the beach after the river rescue personnel were down there that eight or ten 
young people were wearing life vests from Jack's Snack and Tackle. I asked one of the river rescue people, "how 
did you get those kids to put those vests on," he replied we told them to put the vests on. Up until that point the 
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Police Officers were just recommending or advising people to wear them. I think generally the beach population 
is lower this year, I not sure if that is due to the whether or the publicity or a combination of the two. 

Mayor Thalhofer asked did you find that the river rescue people were able to provide additional eyes and ears 
for the beach patrol? 

Chief Berrest replied yes. They have been helpful in pointing out different problems on the beach . 

. Faith stated we are in the process of complying with Title 3 of the Metro Functional Plan and this is going to 
entail some extensive revisions to our development code. This matter will be coming before the Planning 
Commission this month for a hearing. These are portions of the code that deal with flood hazard areas, steep 
slopes, erosion control, water quality and things of that nature. Because this is a Metro requirement, they have 
been helping to provide the public notice and there has been notices sent out to all the properties that we have 
identified as having land within these areas of concern. The other item is the refinement plan for the Troutdale 
Sewage Treatment Plant site. We were informed last month that we are the recipient of a $30,000 TGM Grant to 
undertake that study to look at the treatment plant site and the adjoining industrial properties to see how that 
can be best developed and integrated into our town center. 

Councilor Ripma stated good job getting the grant. Troutdale has been very successful in getting grants and 
they help plan our City. We are kind of famous for getting these grants and I commend our staff for their work. 

Mayor Thalhofer stated congratulations on the grant. 

Councilor Kight stated the Planning Commission approved a Type Ill Site and Design Review for Home Depot. 
Some of the concerns raised with the Albertson's development, and the Home Depot which will be immediately 
to the west of this, relative to sound. Have you incorporated some sound buffering issues as part of the design 
review? 

Faith replied there is a six foot screen wall and a berm that will be created for buffering from the adjoining future 
development to the north. Plus we also have a much greater separation between the Home Depot site and the 
residential property to the north because there will be a full street between the two. So it is quite a bit different 
then what we see in the Albertson's development. 

Councilor Kight asked is it as good or better then Albertsons? 

Faith replied I would say it is as good. 

Councilor Daoust stated plus the row of trees on the east end of what will be Home Depot, most of them will 
remain in place. 

Galloway stated we recently received a request from the National Weather Service to install a weather station 
at the sewage treatment plant. They currently have one at the BPA area that requires location in a place that is 
manned so that someone can take the readings daily and put them on a report and send it monthly to the 
weather service. I talked to our folks at the plant who are willing to do this which takes just a few minutes every 
day to record the information. We are probably one of the bigger users of that data. Unless you see some 
reason not to go along with that, I intend to respond positively to their request. 

11. COUNCIL CONCERNS AND INITIATIVES

Mayor Thalhofer stated we were very fortunate to have cool weather this year and that combined with the work 
of the AMR, so far we have not had one drowning at the river this summer. 
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Councilor Kight updated the Council on the meetings that he has attended. 

Councilor Daoust stated while they were draining the pond at Sunrise Park my wife and girls went down to help 
Val Lantz dig up some aquatic plants to transfer to a wetland area. Instead of plants, when the water was 
drained, there was hundreds of goldfish in the water. In the spirit of rescuing helpless wildlife my wife and girls 
rushed home and got buckets in which they rescued these hundreds of goldfish which ranged from' 1" in size 
to just under a foot long. Val put an article in the Oregonian that was only a couple sentences long that said 
anyone wanting goldfish come get them at the Rail Depot Museum. The next day, before the morning had even 
passed by, all the goldfish had found new homes. 

Councilor Smith stated we now have bus service on Saturday and Sunday on Troutdale Road, line 80. 

Is. ADJOURNMENT 

MOTION: Councilor Smith moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilor Ripma seconded 
the motion. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:20pm. 
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